Observer report for Daja & Dertien Wezen Open 2010 (MCR, MERS 1)
Observer: Sebastien BERRET

Date: November 21th 2010

Place: Berlicum, The netherlands

Website or other source(s) of information: All informations on the website of the Daja & Dertien
Wezen Open : registration by mail, program, list of participants,...

Participants: 64 players: 48 Dutch, 7 Belgian, 4 French, 3 German, 1 English

Playing schedule: 1 day, 4 rounds of 90 minutes

Location: Place called « Herberg De Gouden Leeuw », in Berlicum. The room is large enough
large to host 100 players and leave enough space between them. This year, organizers decide to
split with a part from competitors and other part with recreational players.

Equipment: Tables and games have been ok.

Refereeing: John Juijpers was non-player referee, except in the last round to replace a player.
Complaints: None.

Information / communication during the tournament:

Visible clock projected from a computer on a screen. A gong clearly inform players of

the start and the end of sessions. Ranking up to date between each sessions, printed and posted
on walls.

Sessions: Excellent playing atmosphere, FFF (Fairplay, Friendly and Fun).

Catering: Lunch in the same place (sandwiches), drinks and very good italian buffet in the
evening.

Prizes: Trophies for 1th, 2nd and 3rd, on the theme of the tiger to celebrate the year of the tiger.

Conclusion: Very nice tournament in the little city of Berlicum. Good thing to split competitors et
recreational players.



